Minutes of Airienteers AGM, Sat 13th October 2018, Adel War Memorial Hall, 7pm
The AGM was preceded by entertaining and informative presentations from Ali McLeod and Evie Conway about international orienteering at an elite and Talent Squad level.  The members responded with rapt attention and Q&A at the end.  TT thanked the speakers.
1. Attendance: Tony Thornley, Richard Foster, David Alcock, Ian Marshall, Joyce Marshall, David Bowman, Chris Burden, Evie Conway, Natasha Conway, Pete Jones, Roger Lott, Ken Patterson, Graeme Tiffany, Lindsey King, Rob King, Robert Gatenby, Anne Maguire, Steve Webb, David Williams, Bryony Harding, Alasdair McLeod (Total: 21)
Apologies: Alice Leake, Neil Conway, Dave Murgatroyd, Dave Shelley, Alan and Margaret Parker, Guy Patterson, Jo Thornley
2. Approval of minutes of 2017 AGM – these were universally approved
3. Matters arising from 2017 AGM - none
4. Treasurer’s report for 2017/8
The club more or less broke even as opposed to a projected loss of c£3,500.  This was mostly down to higher than expected attendance at events, especially larger events.  Large expenditures were SI block purchases for club and JDO kit.  Biggest income by far was Dales Weekend, which brought in an income of £5,907.  There will not be a Dales Weekend for the next two years, therefore we will not have this big boost.  There may be a boost from the 2019 British Orienteering Championships, but if so, this will most likely be in the region of a few hundred pounds.  The two main loss-making events were Baildon Moor (transport issues) and Fat Rascals.  Expenditure was mostly well within expected boundaries; one exception was we spent over budget for junior sponsorship, OCAD licences (this will be a recurring issue – they will need renewing every three years, perhaps moving to one year), and the coaching weekend.  KP commented that this year’s finances have been a great result.
5. Proposed budget 2018/19
Income may seem conservative but this is reasonable, particularly in the context of entry fees.  Projected loss of £5,000.  The committee should be keeping £6,000-£7,000 as a reserve.  We hope to continue with Simon Martland’s role as JDO.  Next Dales Weekend due in 2020.  Comments were made from the floor regarding events – with the increase in entry fees, and the reasonable number of events planned, then perhaps the forecast is overly conservative.  To balance this out, even if incomes increase by 50% then the total extra income would only be in the order of £1,000-£1,500.  Another question was asked regarding the JDO’s accountability – in response to this, TT pointed out that the JDO does report to the committee and a short report will be given later in the AGM.  Arrangements for profit sharing from BOC 2019 were questioned. The arrangement is that the YHOA does share profits, and indeed losses, with its member clubs.  The treasurer’s report was approved.  TT presented RF with a gift as RF is standing down.  RF thanked Alan Parker for checking the accounts and TT will write a formal note of thanks to him.
6. Chair’s report 2017/18
There was a healthy participation at events: the number of events was slightly up on last year and the number of participants slightly down.  CB has been an active fixtures secretary.  Plenty of maps were made, mostly urban/schools.  Junior and coaching activities have been plentiful – e.g. coaching weekend, junior coaching (LK) and one urban session.  The JDO has been very active in schools, arranging competitions (inc county school champs), Scouts, gifted and talented days, etc – involving approx. 1650 children.  The main challenge now is to transfer this participation into Airienteer events.  The JDO has also worked with groups of teachers.  Comment made that there is a value in getting children into outdoor activities.  Membership has gone up: 32 new seniors and 7 new juniors; net gain of members – a good story.  Communication has improved throughout the last few years – e.g. website, Aire Affairs, Twitter, Facebook, etc.  Comment made that communication could still be improved in terms of its frequency.  Committee Action: this is to be discussed at the next committee meeting.  Comment made that the same material should be sent out through many different channels.  TT thanked the many committee members and officers for their services.  Looking back to the previous year’s aims, most have been hit, but with some progress still to be made with juniors/family attendance at events and performances at club competitions.  Looking forwards, these aims should be supplemented by BOC 2019, maps and access.
7. Proposals relating to club constitution etc – none proposed.
8. Election of officers - Chair (David Williams elected unopposed), Secretary (DA to stay), Fixtures Secretary (CB to stay), Treasurer (Peter Jones elected unopposed).
9. Election of up to eight committee members – NC wishes to continue; JC and GP assumed to want to stay on.  Other officers will attend ex officio.
10. AOB – Prize giving for pre-AGM event by Robert Gatenby; confirmation that at committee level we have covered the GDPR; request for coaching specific to Mixed Sprint (DA to carry this forward).  KP moved to thank TT for being a superb chair, to universal agreement.  Steve Webb to take over captaincy duties after this AGM.  Robert Gatenby’s offer to be webmaster was welcomed and will be formalised at the next committee meeting.
Meeting closed at 2045.
